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Meeting: February 20, 2024, Sherwood Center
Members Present:   
Melissa Grow - Chair

Padma Surapureddi – Vice Chair

Ruth Bandler – Secretary

Brian Howell - Treasurer

Ginny Cate

Sharon Chang
Patricia Gallagher
Michele Greet

Susan Morris

Nicholas Prosini

Kelsey Sandoval

Members Absent:
Caroline Crocker

Yolanda Ortiz

Staff:  
Christine Vincent – Cultural Arts, Acting Manager
Guests:

None
Visitors:

None
Commission Monthly Meeting – 7:01 PM
Melissa Grow called the Commission on the Arts (CoA) Meeting to order at 7:01 PM.   

Melissa introduced and welcomed two new members –

- Nicholas Prosini

- Ginny Cate.

Update from the Dec 19, 2023, meeting - Henrietta Fernandez visited in December because she was considering applying for a CoA position.  Update: She has decided not to apply for a CoA position at this time.
Approval of Minutes for December 2023 – Ruth Bandler, Secretary (included in the read-ahead packet)
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the minutes.
Treasurer’s Report – Brian Howell, Treasurer (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Brian summarized the report.  Melissa said the IRS Form 1099s that we’re required to issue are delayed due to difficulties working with the IRS’s website and its new policies for online filing.  
- Melissa made a motion which was seconded, and passed unanimously that if she and Brian can’t resolve this tonight, we add a line item to our budget and authorize the payment of up to $300 to have our accountant handle the preparation and issuance of the IRS Form 1099’s.
- Action: Brian will research whether or not we have already received the $4500 VCA grant for this year.
Cultural Arts Manager’s Report – Christine Vincent, Cultural Arts, Acting Manager (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Christine summarized the report. 
- Bonita Lestina OTHPS events – OTH capacity - Kelsey said recent BLOTHPS events have been packed, pushing the house limit, and we might need to either start having ushers count entrants and stop admittance once the house limit has been reached, or move to the first floor of Old Town Hall which has more space than the second floor.  Pat suggested we evaluate attendance for the rest of this year and then ask the Performance Committee to work on this.  Christina pointed out that we’re due to be relocated from OTS to Sherwood from January-April 2025.
- Action: Christine said more PR is needed for the Election Sticker Contest and the Language Arts 123 Competition.

New Business – Melissa Grow, Chair

Performance Committee Chair – Susan Morris agreed to serve as Acting Chair.  Nicholas agreed to join the committee.
Awards Reception – Susan Morris
- Susan suggested the members think about changing the John Mason Arts Award and the Business for the Arts Award to every two years instead of annually in order to ensure that top level candidates are selected.  Sharon reminded everyone that we would still need to have an Awards Ceremony annually to distribute the CoA Language Arts Awards and the Joan Cross Student Musician Award.  Ruth reminded everyone that the John Mason Award was created/named to honor Former Mayor John Mason and the City Council might expect that award to be presented annually.  Susan will send the members the criteria for the John Mason and Business Awards.  Members should send any nominations to Susan.  Members should plan on continuing this discussion and perhaps selecting recipients at the March meeting.  
- Action: Susan will send the criteria for the John Mason Award and the Business Award to the members.

- Action: Members will send any nominations to Susan and plan on continuing the discussion and/or voting at the March meeting.

Arts Walk – Brian Howell
- Brian said Debra Wright would like to continue to organize this event.  Melissa reminded everyone that any event that we sponsor or attach “CoA” to must be organized by CoA so that we ensure that all City requirements are met, e.g., obtaining permits and business licenses.  Melissa asked Brian to find out exactly what Deb’s plans are and Christine to find out what the City’s requirements are.  Melissa also asked them to obtain equivalent information about the upcoming International Sculpture Day.  Brian will also ask Deb to share her list of artist contacts with us for us to use in planning future events.  
- Action: Brian and Christine will follow up with Debra Wright and City staff regarding plans and City requirements for the Arts Walk and International Sculpture Day.

Foundation for the Arts – Melissa Grow
- Melissa explained the Foundation’s role and indicated that the Foundation neglected to meet this year.
- Melissa made a motion which was seconded and passed unanimously to appoint Pat Gallagher as a General Member of the Foundation.
- Action: Melissa will send the members background information about the Foundation.

- Action: The Foundation will hold a brief meeting immediately before or after next month’s CoA, time TBD.
Committee Reports – Melissa Grow, Chair
· Arts Awards – Susan Morris
· Susan described the functions of the group.  See above for discussion about the Awards Reception.
· ArtScreen – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat discussed the report and the upcoming events.  

· Pat asked for volunteers to help during the events and for new members to join the Committee, which is now down to Pat and Ruth.  Nicholas offered to join the committee.
· City of Fairfax Band Association (CFBA) – Ruth Bandler (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Ruth referred the members to the CFBA report and reminded the members of the availability of comp tickets.
· Grants – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat discussed the report.

· Language Arts 123 Committee – Sharon Chang (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Sharon discussed the report.

· Action: Sharon asked the members to assist in promoting both the Write-On, Fairfax!  event and the Language Arts 123 Competition.
· Marketing and Public Relations – Kelsey Sandoval
· Kelsey discussed what the group is working on and encouraged members to send her info on upcoming events and pictures of recent events for posting. 
· Parks and Recreation Advisory Board (PRAB) – Padma Surapureddi
· Padma said she was not able to attend the most recent PRAB meeting.
· Performance and Events – Melissa Grow
· Christine said we should send any recommendations for BLOTHPS performers for next year to her soon.  Susan and others suggested we consider processes for ranking and selecting performers.
· See above for discussion about exceeding the capacity of OTH.

· Public Art – Brian Howell (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Brian discussed the report.

· Action: Brian asked the members to send him names of artists who would like to be notified when we have “calls for artists.”
The meeting adjourned at 8:41 pm.
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